
 

 
 
To the Chairperson and Members 
Of the Central Area Committee       9th March 2021 
 

 

Community and Social Development Report 

Cabra/Glasnevin 

 

The Community Officers continue to manage the Covid Support line as a priority.  

Local volunteers are able to cope with these requests for help, but they are tiring. 

We have expanded the number of volunteers and we continue to support all community 

groups, senior citizens especially, during these difficult times. 

However, community life continues, making plans for environmental initiatives, festivals / 

celebrations and other new activities later into the year. 

Many meetings are held by zoom, which is proving to be a life saver. 

 

 

Botanic Avenue Seniors 
 
Organising meals on wheels. 

 
 



Blackhorse Grove 
 
A new Residents Committee has 
formed. 
 
Working closely with the City 
Council on Covid and other 
community issues. 
 

 
 



 

 

Phibsborough Cat Rescue 

 
Cat Rescue moves to Brunswick Street… 

on St. Valentine`s Day. 

  
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



De Courcey Square 
 
The new flower bed on Finglas Road, 
supported by local resident, has been hit 
twice by car and repaired by the Parks 
Department. 
 
Third time lucky!! 

 
 



 

  

    
    
 
 

   

Norfolk Road 
 
New residents group formed and 
organises cleanup of laneway.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 
 
Carnlough Road 
 
New garden and bottle bank. 
 
Local residents supporting this initiative. 

 
 

 

 

 

Niall Byrnes 

Community and Social Development Officer 

 


